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INTRODUCTION - This bill proposed a multi-year, comprehensive and coordinated plan in an effort
to reduce, and sustain said reduction, of violence in Baltimore City. The proposed resolution requests
cooperation from a multitude of City agencies to formulate, and present the City Council with a thorough
strategy beginning in 2018.

PURPOSE/PLANS - Formally, the purpose of this bill requests that the Director of the Mayor's Office
on Criminal Justice, the Baltimore Police Commissioner, the Baltimore City Public Schools CEOQ, the
State’s Attorney for Baltimore City, the Director of the Baltimore City Department of Recreation and
Parks, the Director of the Mayor's Office of Employment Development, the Director of Public Works,
the Director of Transportation, the Housing Commissioner for Baltimore City, the Executive Director of
the Housing Authority for Baitimore City, the CEO of Enoch Pratt Library, the Director of the Mayor's
Office of Sustainable Solutions, the Baltimore City Health Commissioner, the Director of Planning, the
Director of the Mayor's Office of Human Services, the President of Baltimore Development Corporation,
the Baltimore City Finance Director, and the Fire Chief of Baltimore City’s Fire Department present to
the City Council a Multi-Year Coordinated Comprehensive Multi-Agency Violence Reduction Strategy,
beginning with 2018.

BRIEF HISTORY - 2017 saw Baltimore have its worse year, per capita, for homicides. Early last year
the City Council requested both a comprehensive and coordinated agency crime reduction plan from the
Mayoral Administration. The Administration responded in February with the Transformation Zones and
later last summer with its Comprehensive Violence Reduction Update. It was resolved by the City
Council, in 2017, that Baltimore’s government had looked at reducing violence simply through the eyes
of policing for too long and that using a public health approach is the only way to see consistent
reductions in violence. With all those inside City government now in agreement, a multi-year plan and
focus with measurable goals is necessary to ensure that 2017 is not repeated.

FISCAL IMPACT - Not applicable at this time.

AGENCY/DEPARTMENT POSITION -
The Department of Transportation supports City Council 18-0060R.

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact Katelyn McCauley at
Katelyn.McCauley@baltimorecity.gov, (443) 677-9391.
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